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July 15, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott: 
Pursuant to King County Council Motion 14588, the enclosed report is the response required on proposed funding allocation methodology for human services programs and a motion for Council acceptance. 
The enclosed Report on Final Conclusions for Proposed Funding Allocation Methodology for Human Services Programs (Attachment A) provides final recommendations for the funding allocation methodology for human services program areas of civil legal services, domestic violence and sexual assault. These final conclusions are the result of the work of three work groups that were convened for each program area. The work groups were comprised of a broad selection of community stakeholders and included Councilmember district staff.
The work groups contributed information that was used to develop the final conclusions on the Core Services, the Agency Eligibility Selection Criteria and the Funding Allocation Methodology for three of four human services program areas. The fourth program area, Older Adults, will be addressed in time for the 2019-2020 biennium due to potential funding priority changes by other current funders. For the 2017-2018 biennium, no change in funding allocations for the Older Adults program is recommended. 
The recommendations in the report help ensure that the process for allocating County General Funds to agencies providing services in each program area is transparent, accessible and fair, while maintaining current collaborations and respecting carefully woven systems. The proposed funding allocation methodology would allocate 90 percent of the 2017-2018 general fund support for human services programs to existing agencies included in the 2015-2016 base budget in each program area, with the remaining 10 percent available to other agencies through a Request for Qualifications process. This methodology would provide new agencies and existing agencies seeking to address emerging issues the opportunity to apply for funding considerations, while at the same time keeping the current systems stable. This flexibility in the use of the general fund allows for a flow of services that would improve services that meet the needs of vulnerable populations.

These conclusions reflect the King County goals of Equity and Social Justice and support the King County Strategic Plan’s Health and Human Services’ goal to “improve the health and well-being of all people in our community” with its support of agencies that provide services to people in need. 
It is estimated that the development of the enclosed report and motion required a minimum of 322 Department of Community and Human Services staff hours to produce, resulting in a total staff cost of $16,926. 
Thank you for your support and oversight. It is my expectation that the conclusions included in this report will result in greater transparency of funding decisions for human service programs and will enhance the opportunity for agencies serving marginalized communities or emerging needs to be considered for funding allocations.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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